STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF THE NIGER AT THE 38TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW
(3 May 2021, Geneva)
1. Madam President, we welcome the delegation of The Niger to the third cycle of the UPR process and thank them for their comprehensive national report.
2. Botswana commends The Niger for the implementation of the majority of accepted recommendations made during their last UPR, despite numerous challenges. We encourage continued implementation of accepted recommendations that remain outstanding.
3. Furthermore, we commend The Niger and encourage continued cooperation with special procedures and other UN mechanisms and monitoring bodies. 
4. We take note that women and girls continue to be affected by harmful customary practices, including early marriage, female genital mutilation, the wahaya practice that is characterized as a form of slavery, including sexual slavery, as well as discrimination in inheritance.
5. Botswana wishes to make the following recommendations, that The Niger:
5.1. Ensures the prosecution of all reported cases of slavery and adopt a national plan of action to combat slavery; and
5.2. Undertakes investigation on all reports and allegations of Gender Based Violence (GBV) against girls including sexual assault, rape and domestic violence and ensure that perpetrators are brought to justice.
We wish the Niger a successful UPR outcome.
I thank you, Madam President
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